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MESSAGES FROM THE PRINCIPAL  IN THIS ISSUE 

Term 3 News:  The first half of Term 3 
has been another busy and rewarding 
time at Merimbula Public School. We 
have had another successful Open Day 
and Education Week Assembly, 
combined with our SRC Inductions and 
Athletics Carnival Presentation; students 
have taken part in University of NSW 
assessments with high results; our Dance, 
Choir and Recorder Groups have 
performed at the SCLC Performing Arts 
Festival; Stage 1 enjoyed Science Week 
with a trip to the travelling Questacon 
expo; we have had students attend 
regional finals of sporting and academic 
events; and our staff have hosted 
workshops and training days for other 
local schools.  
 
Congratulations to all staff and students 
for an amazing 5 weeks! A special 
congratulations to the students who have 
represented our school in leadership, 
academic, arts and sporting ventures. 
You all make us proud with your amazing 
efforts and achievements. 
 

Staffing Changes: Congratulations to 
Mrs Anna Charlton and Mrs Erica Bell who 
have both been appointed positions at 
Pambula Public School. Mrs Mary Pearce 
and Mrs Jane Richmond will now be 
sharing the role of Learning Assistance 
and Support Teacher, with Mrs Charlton 
leaving. Thank you Mrs Pearce and Mrs 
Richmond for taking on this role! 
 
Mrs Ashley Bradden will be returning to 
our school to replace Mrs Erica Bell. She 
will be teaching 3S during Mrs Stafford’s 
Executive Release time as well as during 
her maternity leave. We are so lucky to 
have Mrs Bradden returning! She will 
commence her new role from next 
Tuesday. Thank you Mrs Anne 
Richardson for filling in for Mrs Bradden in 
the meantime.  
 
Thank you to Ms Erna Gaynor for also 
coming back to Merimbula Public School. 
Ms Gaynor is also fulfilling a part-time 
role in the school taking Executive 
Release for Mrs Brewer. Mrs Kellaway has 
also returned to our school. She will be 
releasing Mrs Fowler on the days she 
teaches Japanese. If you would like to 
meet any of these new/returning class 
teachers, please contact the office to 
arrange an appointment. 

    

 
Year 5 OC Class To Go Ahead! 
We are really excited to be working with Aurora College 
to offer more opportunities for our talented students! 
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Term 3 Calendar 
Check out the Term 3 Calendar update for upcoming 
events! We have also included changes to our Japanese 
timetable. 
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Cover Photo: Our lovely K-2 playground. 

School News 
by  Ms Michelle Hulme 
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Berry Street Education Professional 

Learning and Feedback: As shared in 
previous newsletters, our school has been 
learning about the progressive Berry 
Street Education Model of Trauma 
Informed Teaching and Learning 
Strategies. The course is designed to 
“enable teachers to both increase 
engagement with challenging students 
and improve all students’ self-regulation, 
growth and academic achievement.” 

Last week, Brendan Bailey, one of the 
course trainers (who is also a teacher) 
came to our school for two days to work 
with our staff and give feedback as to 
what is working well, as well as areas of 
future improvement that can further 
support our students. We were very 
fortunate to have him work with our staff 
and share with him our success stories 
and ideas for feedback. He has shared, in 
his formal evaluation: 

The school’s engagement with the 
community is also excellent. From 
breakfast club to after and before care, 
from the impressive communication 
channels to the visits from sporting and 
community groups, Merimbula Public is a 
pillar of strength in this district, and should 
be commended for their continued efforts 
to build this.” 

More information about his evaluation 
will be shared at the P&C Meeting and 
within our Annual School Report.  

P&C News: Our next P&C Meeting will 
take place on Monday September 3 
between 6.30and 8pm at Club Sapphire. 
New faces are always welcome.  

Mrs Elisabeth Larsen will be coming along 
to talk about Ethics Classes. Mr Ben Kirk 
will be coming along to meet everyone. 
Mr Kirk has been relieving as an Assistant 

Principal for the last two weeks and he 
will take on the role of Stage 2 Teacher 
while Ms Stafford is on Maternity Leave. 
Mr Kirk teaches (and will continue to 
teach) 6K. He will also be talking about 
the Aurora OC Class Opportunity at our 
school.  

Our ‘School Learning and Support’, 
‘Home Reading’ and ‘Compliments and 
Complaints’ policies are all currently 
under annual review. They will also be 
discussed at the P&C Meeting; together 
with the Berry Street Education Model 
and recent school evaluation. 

Canteen Menu & Volunteers for 

Term 3: Our Term 3 Canteen Menu was 
sent in Week 1. It is available on our web 
site and School Stream app for your 
convenience.  

 
If you have any time to spare this term or 
next WE NEED YOU!!!  Even if for only an 
hour or two. Our school will be hosting a 
number of workshops over the next 8 
weeks and we offer catering to these, in 
order to keep our canteen viable and 
costs low. Catering makes it a juggle for 
Ms Bunce, so any extra support would be 
welcome! 
 
We Are Starting An Opportunity 

Class in Term 4! In metropolitan areas, 
some schools have Opportunity Classes 
(OC Classes) for students achieving high 
academic results. There are also selective 
high schools which these students can 
apply to attend. Recently I have shared 
that our local public high schools have 
been offering virtual selective high school 
classes, and that our school was applying 
to trial a virtual OC class from our school. 
We have been successful in gaining the 
opportunity to offer three of our students 
the opportunity to be part of Aurora 
College, by being part of an OC class for 
part of their school day. Jackson Lane, 
Wyatt Pursell and Rafael Chabrier (Year 5 
students) will be logging in virtually, via 
Skype-like technologies.   

The pilot for the virtual OC classes will 
commence in Term 4 this year. There will 
be 48 Year 5 students from 20 public 
schools taking part in the virtual lessons. 
The pilot program will investigate 
whether the approaches used by Aurora 
College can be used to establish a virtual 
opportunity class provision in areas of 
rural and remote NSW where a 
‘terrestrial’ opportunity class does not 
currently exist. Lessons for the Stage 3 
students will have a focus on Science, 
Technology, Engineering and 
Mathematics (STEM), drawing on the 
Mathematics and the Science and 
Technology syllabuses.  
 
Congratulations students on having 
successful applications! Thank you to all 
of the students and parents who applied 
to try and get such an amazing 
opportunity in our area. Thank you to the 
Year 5 teachers and Mr Kirk for the 
support given to the students and their 
families during the application process. 
 
An information session for our Year 5 
participating students and their families 
will be held in our video conferencing 
room on Tuesday, September 4 from 
3.30-4.30pm. A note has been sent home 
today regarding this information session. 

NAPLAN Online Assessments: This 
week all of our Year 3 and 5 students are 
sitting NAPLAN readiness tests online, 
unless they were exempt from the tests in 
May. These assessments allow our school 
to trial the software and experience prior 
to all schools completing the assessments 
online in the coming year. These sessions 
are not official tests. 

More information about the online 
assessments was sent home in a note last 
week. The note can be accessed via our 
web site.  

Grant Received! Congratulations to 
Mrs Hodsdon on your successful grant 
application. Mrs Hodsdon has received a 
$20,000 grant for our school from the 
Minister for Transport and Infrastructure, 
as part of the 2017-19 Country Passenger 
Transport Infrastructure Grants Scheme. 
This funding is to be used to place bus 
shelters alongside our school should a 

“It was a pleasure to spend two days at 
Merimbula Public School, which is clearly a 
school with a very positive culture of 
learning and teaching. The collaboration 
and mutual support between staff is a 
definite strength of the school, and 
structures are in place to ensure this occurs. 
The school as a whole are engaged with 
pedagogical research and are constantly 
looking for new ways to work with all 
students.  
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‘stop and drop’ zone be approved by 
council. We are continuing to work with 
the P&C Traffic Committee, and council, 
to address the issues of parking and pick-
up/drop-off zones around the school.  
 
Recorder News: Our advanced recorder 
group will soon need some new 
members! We have just received the 
music and information for the 2019 
Festival of Instrumental Opera House 
performance. Mrs Fowler will soon be re-
commencing recorder lessons with 
interested students. Should we have 
enough interest, we will again apply to be 
part of this amazing experience. 
Advanced Recorder Ensemble rehearsals 
will now take place every Tuesday at 
lunchtime in the Year 4 classrooms.  

WAR on WASTE: We live in such a 
beautiful part of the world with clean air 
and magical waterways, but waste is an 
ever, increasing problem. Merimbula 
Public School has decided to wage a ‘War 
on Waste’. We have put together a team 
of ‘Waste Warriors’ to tackle our problem 
of the huge amount of waste we send as a 
school to landfill each week. It will be their 
job to help teach and encourage students 
to reduce the amount of waste leaving 
the school.  

As of the start of Term 4, students, with 
the help of the Waste Warriors, will be 
sorting their waste into recyclables, 
compostable and landfill. The waste for 
landfill will be put back into students’ 
lunch boxes and sent home.  

We will not be ‘policing’ lunch boxes to 
‘make’ students bring in food with no 
plastic/non-recyclable waste. We will, 
however, be getting children to take non-
recyclable waste home for parents to be 
aware of and dispose of. This will also 
save our school a considerable amount of 
money. Currently we spend around $14-
$20 per bin per week for tip collection. 
This amounts to $8,500 annually, not 
including tip runs by the grounds keeper. 
We hope, with your help, we can win the 
War on Waste, reduce our bin collections 
and costs; and together become more 
aware of the rubbish being sent into and 
from the school. Parents and Carers are 
most welcome to join our Waste Warriors 
Team! 

Ways to reduce the amount of waste 
brought to school: 

 Use a lunch box that has separate 

compartments. These can be found 

at places like Woolworths, Big W, 

Tupperware etc and start from $4.00 

and up. 

 Buy large packets of biscuits, chips or 

tubs of yoghurt and place a small 

amount in small container/s that can 

be washed and reused. This saves 

money and reduces waste. 

Prepacking on the weekend also 

saves time! 

 Use bees wax wraps to wrap 

sandwiches instead of glad wrap. 

 Reuse sandwich bags. They can be 

washed or reused if clean. 

 Ask students to help pack their 

lunch. 

 Use a drink bottle to refill rather than 

having poppers or milk. Another way 

to save money and reduce waste. 

 

Our K-2 eating area and tables (purchased 
by the P&C) have been moved to a warmer 

area without all of the echoing.  Pictured 
are our recycling and compost bins. Our 

big red rubbish bin will not be there in 
Term 4! 

 

Japanese   日本語    By Fowler Sensei 

For the remainder of the term, students 
will continue to explore the Japanese 
culture and language through a range of 
topics. Years 5 and 6 can access links to 
additional vocabulary lists via Google 
Classroom. The lists are not compulsory 
to learn but I have made available to 
encourage independent learning. 

There are many free apps available to 
assist with foreign language learning. I 
have recently delved into Duolingo 
https://www.duolingo.com/ and found 
this an engaging site to learn Japanese for 
all levels. 

Japanese club takes place every Friday 
lunch in the Year 4 classroom. All 
students from K-6 are welcome. 

SCLC Stage Band News: The SCLC 
Stage Band will be rehearsing at Bega HS 
on Thursday August 30 (4.30-6.30pm) and 
on Monday September 10 (9am-3pm). 
The Western Tour has also been 
confirmed. Students will be travelling out 
west to perform at a range of events and 
schools from October 16-20.  

A note has been sent home today with 
more information about coming band 
events for participants. If you would like 
to know more about the SCLC Concert 
Band, or how your child can audition for it 
once they are in Year 5 and/or 6, please 
contact Mrs Candy McVeity at Bega 
Valley Public School. 

Family Classes Cook Up! Our family 
classes have fun cooking each Tuesday! 
Today they made cheese topped lasagna 
cups with lots of fresh ingredients! 

 

 

Pictures: Jeron, Jaz and Charlie love 
cooking in our fully equipped kitchens! 

 

https://www.duolingo.com/


      MERIMBULA PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER - 2018 | Issue 4–TERM 3, WEEK 6 - 10  4 

 

 

Stewart House Fundraiser: We will be 
selling high bounce handballs on Friday 
14th September before school and during 
both breaks (until sold out). They are $3 
each and all money raised will be going 
towards Stewart House. 
 

 

 

School Photos: School photo envelopes 
for individual and class photos were sent 
home last week. Family and 
representative photo order envelopes are 
available from the front office. Our school 
photos will be held on Tuesday 
September 18 and Wednesday 
September 19. Information about the 
school photos, and approximate photo 
times, are available on our web site in a 
handout that was sent home last week.  
 

 

 
 
Book Parade: Please check the green 
insert on this page of the newsletter. It 
details all you need to know about our 
upcoming Book Week Celebrations, Book 
Fair and Book Parade. Books can be 
viewed in the library all of next week, 
ready to be purchased next Thursday. 
 
Our Book Parade will be held on 
Thursday September 6 (NEXT WEEK). 
Parents, caregivers, family and friends 
are welcome to attend. We would also 
love for parents and preschoolers to dress 
up and parade with us! Thank you to Mrs 
Feneck for organising this event!  

 

 

Term 3 Discos: Our Term 3 Fundraising 
Discos will be helping to raise funds for 
our desperate farmers! 
 
The K-2 Disco will take place on 
TUESDAY SPETEMBER 25. The theme 
is: “Farmers and Farms”. Children may 
like to dress up in farming-style or country 
clothing, or their favourite farm animal 
(wearing a onesie). 
 
The Years 3-6 Disco will take place on 
WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 26. The 
theme is “Flanalette”. 

 

 
Flanalette/country style shirts like this one can 
be worn to school on Disco Day. Entry will be 

$2 at the door. All money raised will go to 
support our farmers! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Timetable Updates Term 3 
Due to staffing changes 

 Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

Library 
(Every 2nd 

week except 
Kindy and 
Support 
Classes) 

1S 
1H 
6P 
6K 
6H 

2B 
2M 
4D 
4F 

KS 
KBC 
FL 

3T 
3S 
5P 
5B 

FV 
FM 

Art 
(Every 2nd 

week except 
Kindy and 
Support 
Classes) 

1S 
1H 
6P 
6K 
6H 

2B 
2M 
4F 
4D 

KS 
KBC 
FL 
FM 

3S 
3T 
5P 
5B 

FV 
K/1V 

Japanese 
(Every 3 

weeks, or 2 of 
3 weeks in 

open classes) 

Wednesday: 
FL, FV, FM, 3S, 3T, 5B, 5P 

Thursday: 
4F, 4D, 6K, KBC, KS, K/1V, 6H, 6P, 

2B. 2M, 1H, 1S 
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Year 6 Plays: In recent weeks, Year 6 
students have been learning how to write 
a script for a play. Teachers from all three 
Year 6 classes have chosen 4-5 
exceptional scripts from their own class to 
be performed in our school Hall on 
Wednesday, 29th August from 11.50-
1.25pm. Students who did not have their 
scripts chosen will be acting out roles 
from the chosen scripts.  If you are 
available, we would love for you to come 
along and watch our performance. 

 

Zone Athletics: Congratulations to all 
students who took part in the Zone 
Athletics Carnival on August 18. The 
following students will be heading to the 
Regional Athletics Carnival on Friday 
September 14: Brianna M, Elise B, Ruby 
S, Charlotte L, Kellie P, Hollie S, Harry B, 
Ashton R, Walter B, Jayden R, Nathan H 
and Campbell L. Great work students! 

 

Graduation Bear/Ball: This year 
children in Year 6 have the opportunity to 
purchase a high quality graduation bear, 
football or soccer ball for family and 
friends to sign. This is a great memento of 
their primary school years. Each 
memento comes with a BIC pen so the 
students can obtain all their friends’ 
signatures. The items cost $15 each and 
students were sent home an order form 
last Friday. 

Homework: This Term in Geography, 
Stage 3 students are exploring the many 
ways in which Australia connects and 
interacts with its Asian neighbours. The 

homework task requires students to 
choose and research one country in Asia 
and display their findings in a method of 
their own choosing. Homework tasks are 
encouraged to be completed by all 
students in Years 5 and 6 to help 
consolidate their learning as well as 
establish a sound homework routine in 
the lead up to high school. It is also 
encouraged that students put time aside 
each night to read a book and/or have a 
story read to them. 

Elective Sport: Our Elective Sport 
program commences in Term 4 during 
the Weeks of 2, 3, 4, 5 and 7 on Thursdays 
during the middle sessions. An elective 
sport ‘preference’ permission note will be 
sent home this week. Students are 
encourage to return their preference 
notes to their class teacher as soon as 
possible to avoid missing out on their first 
or second choice. 

Year 5 and 6 camps in Term 4: 

Students will receive all relevant 
information regarding meals, a detailed 
itinerary and a medical note in the coming 
week. 

NAPLAN Online: This week students in 
Year 3 will be taking part in the online 
NAPLAN readiness test. The test will be 
held in our VC room and school library on 
Friday 31st August, 2018 (Week 6). This is 
an important step in eliminating paper 
based testing and moving forward 
towards computerised assessment in the 
future. Students in Year 3 will only be 
required to sit one exam and timetabling 
has ensured the process will only cause 
minimal distraction of regular scheduled 
class lessons. 
 
Spelling Bee: During Term 3, Stage 2 
held its annual Spelling Bee which started 
with in-class competitions. This saw 
sixteen spelling gurus move through to 
the Stage 2 final. In Week 5 the hotly 
contested final took place in Jackson Hall 
with all students doing their absolute 
best. At the end of the day Grace R took 
out first place, with Elise B and Sunny H 

gaining a podium finish in second and 
third. Congratulations to our winners and 
all students involved. 
 

 
 
 

Lunchtime Cup: Stage 2 have also been 
competing in the highly prestigious 
Lunchtime Cup during their lunch break. 
Students have shown great 
sportsmanship and competitiveness as 
they play in the six-a-side soccer 
competition. Teams have completed 
their pool rounds and eight teams will 
now move through to the knockout stage 
to fight it out for the title of Stage 2 
Lunchtime Cup Champions.  
 

Bournda Creative and Talented 

Days: Throughout the term selected 
Stage 2 students have had the 
opportunity to attend additional 
educational workshops with Bournda 
ECC to consolidate and extend their 
knowledge in Science and Geography. 
Students had the opportunity to use 
technologies to track animals in their 
environment as part of the Junior 
Ecologist workshop. At the Going Ape 
workshop, students learnt about 
chimpanzees and the destructive impact 
of humans on their habitat. Lastly, 
students had the opportunity to conduct 
environmental experiments in the 
science laboratory.  

“My favourite part of the Bournda 
excursion was making bees wax wrappers 
for our lunch instead of using plastic.” Kati 
Feneck 

“We learned how to make worm farms.” 
Macy Rickards 

Zone Athletics: Some of our very 
talented Stage 2 students represented 
our school at the Zone Athletics carnival 
in Bega. All students did their very best 
representing Merimbula Public School 

Stage 3 News 
by Ms Manda Brewer 

 

Stage 2 News 
by Mr Ben Kirk 
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and we had some excellent results. 
Congratulations to Elise Brodie and Harry 
Blewitt who have been selected in the 
team to represent the Far South Coast at 
the Regional Carnival in Canberra.   

SRC Reps: Classes have recently voted in 
their Semester 2 SRC representatives. 
The selected students will attend 
meetings at lunch time to discuss 
important things happening around the 
school and relay this information to their 
classes. 

Year 3 SRC Reps – Billy Hughes, Elise 
Brodie, Josie Lane, Brody Kellalea 

Year 4 SRC Reps - Daniel Cummings, 
Ryan Denaro, Rali Badullovich, Jack 
Stephenson 

Exciting Upcoming Events: Jindabyne 
Snow Camp – Monday 10th, September – 
Wednesday 12th, September. 

Todd Woodbridge Cup – Wednesday 12th 
September. 

This Term – What’s On In Class: 

Kindergarten have been busy exploring 
their unit ‘Paddock to Plate’. Students 
observe a range of farm animals and farm 
produce, and explore ways farm produce 
is packaged before being moved from the 
farm to places where the food is sold or 
made into other products for sale. Also, a 
reminder that our home readers are 
changed Tuesdays and Fridays. Children 
are to be encouraged to read and reread 
their readers until they are fluent before 
changing them. 

Mrs Clough has been teaching a dance 
lesson for the stage during lunch breaks 
and is preparing the students for a 
performance at the end of the term. 
Years 1 and 2 are on Mondays 1st break 
and Kindergarten are on Wednesdays 1st 
Break. 

Year 1 have been exploring water and 
have completed a water cycle experiment 
in a zip lock bag. They are discovering 
condensation and how the rain cycle 
works. During Literacy they have been 
working on persuasive writing and are 
finishing their writing on persuading the 
school to get a toy library for students to 
borrow from. In Math they are developing 
their skills on subtraction. 

Year 2 have been working hard on their 
persuasive texts. They have been writing 
to their parents and carers to attempt to 
persuade them to get an item the 
students really want. These things ranged 
from a puppy to a cubby house. During 
math, they have been learning about 
measurement, groups and arrays to 
develop their multiplication skills.  

As always, if you have any concerns or 
questions, please contact your child’s 
teacher through the front office. If you 
require further assistance, please contact 
Ms Bain or Mrs Mace. We look forward to 
another busy and exciting term. 

2B Teacher Change: Ms Bain is taking 
Long Service Leave from 20 August until 
28 September. During this time, Mrs 
Mace will be taking 2B on Monday, 
Tuesday and Wednesday. Mrs Shook will 
continue with her regular days, Thursday 
and Friday. Mrs Robson will teach 2M full 
time. Mrs Mace will also relieve as 
Assistant Principal for K-2 students. 

Supplies: Could you please assist us by 
ensuring your children (if they are in Year 
1 or Year 2) have the correct equipment 
for school. We lose valuable learning time 
when children are searching for their 
pencils etc. They should have two lead 
pencils, an eraser, a glue stick and a 
whiteboard marker at a minimum. It 
would be great if they could also have 
coloured pencils, textas and headphones. 
Kindergarten would also like some more 
tissues please. 

Science Week Excursion: During 
‘National Science Week’, Stage One went 
on an excursion to the Bega Civic Centre 
and Bega River with the Bournda 
Environmental Education Centre staff. 
One of the national themes this year is 
‘Game Changers and Change Makers’ 
referring to individuals, teams, 

technologies, or ideas that are shaping 
our modern world. At the Bega Civic 
Centre, Stage 1 interacted with many 
different science puzzles, riddles and 
hands-on activities displayed by 
Questacon. They also experienced some 
of the latest technology in STEM 
including virtual reality, 3D printing and 
robotics. Afterwards, we walked to the 
Bega River to conduct some water 
experiments, discussed the water cycle 
and effects of drought for our Science 
unit ‘Water Works.’ All of Stage 1 couldn’t 
stop smiling and talking about all of these 
innovative learning experiences! A huge 
thank you to all students who 
participated, Stage 1 staff and Bournda 
Environmental Education Centre staff for 
a fantastic day!  

Sport: During Term 3 K-2 sport will 
remain on Wednesday mornings at the 
same time as Term 2. We have completed 
3 sessions of NRL, provided by a qualified 
coach and are now completing a Dance 
unit. Children should continue to wear 
their sports uniforms on Wednesdays. 

 

Assemblies: Thank you K1/V for your 
wonderful assembly in Week 5. Our 
second K-2 assembly for Term 3 will be 
held on Friday 14th September and will 
be hosted by KS. Family and friends of 
children in KS are invited to attend the 
Jackson Hall at 12.30pm. 

Book Covering: Last term we received a 
grant to buy new decodable readers for 
our K-2 children. This grant was 
generously increased by our P&C, for 
which we are very grateful. The books 
have now arrived and require covering so 
that we can use them as soon as possible. 
If you are able to assist with this task, 
could you please contact the school office 
and we will arrange to get the books to 
you. Thank you. 

Stage 1 & 
Kindy 
News 
by Mrs Corinna Mace 
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SoundWaves and iMaths Passwords: 
Many parents have requested these 
again. Soundwaves: Students enter this 
code at www.soundwaveskids.com.au 
Year 1 password - tail467; Year 2 
password - sail532 iMaths: Students 
enter this code 
at www.imathskids.com.au  Year 1 
password - tooth663; Year 2 password - 
quiz213 

 

Questacon: Stage 1 students from FV 
and FL went on an excursion to Bega to 
focus on activities related to the work 
they have been completing in Science. 
They thoroughly enjoyed their excursion 
and were provided with the opportunity 
to explore different Questacon activities.  
The kids were able to look through the 
world of 'Virtual Reality’, which took them 
on a journey through space on a 
spaceship. The boys were also able to see 
first-hand what 3D printers make, which 
was extremely engaging for all them. 
After their Questacon experience they 
went to the Bega River and explored the 
area with the guidance of Bournda 
Educational Environment Centre.  

FV Class News: This week FV have been 
working on a maths project regarding 
angles. The students made a teepee as a 
whole class. The main focus of the activity 
was looking at acute angles of the teepee. 
The boys enjoyed the hands on 
experience and did a great job in 
Identifying angles.  

FM Class News: ’Mindfulness’ 
Why do we need to practice our 
breathing? Daily breathing and stretching 
activities are helping us to stay calm and 
focussed. When we spend time 
concentrating on our breathing we can 
calm our mind and our body. The boys all 
got into the right frame of mind today 
and were ready to learn. 

Pictured on this page: Our family class 
students having a great time learning this 

term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                  

 

 

FL Class News: FL have been working 
very hard all term. We have been looking 
at chemical reactions and what things are 
reversible and irreversible. FL have been 
working hard during our literacy and 
numeracy rotations every day. Our 
weekly shopping is still a hit with a special 
surprise of a Woolworths Discovery Tour 
in the coming weeks. 

  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

Special Education News 
by Mr Brenton Mace 

 

http://www.soundwaveskids.com.au/
http://www.imathskids.com.au/
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 SCHOOL CALENDAR – TERM 3, 2018 
Changes and updates may be seen on School Stream, our web site calendar & on Facebook 

Month Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/ 
Sun 

 
August 6 

27  28 Multicultural 
Speaking Festival 
Regional Finals at 
Oak Flats 

29  Newsletter 
Sent Home;  
Year 6 Plays 11.50-
1.25 

 
 

30 Father’s Day 
Stall:  
9.30 Kindy, 10.00 
Year 1, 10.30 
Year 2, 10.50 
Support Classes, 
11.00 Years 3-6; 
Stage 3 Science 
in The Lab at 
Bournda 

31 International 
Food Day - Thai 
Food Orders Due; 
 
Sapphire Coast 
Learning 
Community 
Leaders Meeting 
at MPS 

  

1/2 
Father’s 
Day this 
Sunday 

 
September 7 

3  P&C Meeting 
Club Sapphire 
6.30-8pm;  
Book Fair on 
Display; NAPLAN 
Online Check 
Week 

4 Book Fair Books 
on Display; 
Aurora VC for 
selected Year 5 
Parents 3.30-4.30 

   

5    Book Fair 
Books on Display;  
International 
Food Day “Thai 
Food” 
 

6  Book Fair 
Books on Display 
/ Book Parade 
11.45-1.25 

7 
  

8/9 

 
September 8 

10   Ski/Snow 
Excursion – 
Stage 2/3 

11     Ski/Snow 
Excursion – Stage 
2/3 

12  Ski/Snow 
Excursion – Stage 
2/3;  Todd 
Woodbridge 
Tennis Cup Stage 2 

13         
 

14    Regional 
Finals Spelling 
Bee – via VC;  
K-2 Assembly KS 
Host 12.25-1.25;  
Stewart House 
Ball Fundraiser  

15/16 
  

 
September 9 

17      
 

18      School 
Photos – Class, 
Family, Portrait, 
SRC Photos 
 

19  School Photos 
– Sports, Arts, 
Year 6, Rep 
Photos 

20      21      22/23 

 
September 10 

24    25  K-2 Disco 1.35-
2.55pm Country 
Dance / Farm 
Theme ($ to go to 
Farm Aid) 
 

2  3-6 Disco 1.35-
2.55pm Flanny 
Shirts &  Jeans ($ 
to go to Farm Aid) 

27  6K Running 
Science Fair for 
other students 

28  LAST DAY OF 
TERM  

29/30 
School 

Holidays 

 

 


